

European Commission

DUBRAVKA ŠUICA
MEMBER OF THE EUROPEAN COMMISSION
VICE-PRESIDENT
DEMOCRACY AND DEMOGRAPHY

Rue de la Loi 200 B-1049 Brussels Tel: +32 2 295 06 60 Dubravka.Suica@ec.europa.eu

Mrs Fiona Hyslop MSP
Cabinet Secretary for Culture, Tourism and External Affairs
St Andrew's House
Regent Road
Edinburgh EH1 3DG
United Kingdom

ARES (2020) 30111 Brussels, 08 JAN. 2020

Dear Cabinet Secretary,

Thank you very much for your kind words in your letter of 9 December 2019.

The European Commission regrets the United Kingdom's decision to leave the European Union, but we respect it.

We have always made clear that the negotiations between the European Union and the United Kingdom can only take place with the United Kingdom government. This has been the case for the withdrawal and will be the case for negotiations on the future relationship.

The European Commission's Task Force for Relations with the United Kingdom remains available for any questions. Michel Barnier, the Head of the Task Force, is interested in hearing all United Kingdom views on relations with the European Union. He has in that spirit met the First Minister already several times and would be very happy to meet her again.

Yours sincerely,

Dubravka Šuica

Vice President